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Contact details: 

Clerk: 

Sally Trethewey 

1 Forestry House,  

St Erme 

Truro 

Cornwall 

TR4 9BW 

Tel: 07525130663 

E-mail: 

stermepc@btinternet.com  

Website: 

www.stermeparishcouncil.org.uk

…………………...…….. 

Cornwall Council 

www.cornwall.gov.uk  

Tel: 0300 1234 100 
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CPR & Defibrillator Training 

The defibrillator is now ready for use if  

required on the outside wall of Trispen 

Stores. The defibrillator can be used by  

anyone and you do not require any  

training to use it, as it talks and prompts 

you through the process. 

The group however would like to offer local 
people to come forward and undertake 
some training on using the Defibrillator and 
CPR, as the British Heart Foundation have  
given us a training pack to be used as part 
of their grant process.  

 

We have already held informal 
training for the volunteers of 
the Emergency Plan and  
community organisations. 

 
We would now like to offer the same to any parishioners 
who would like to attend  CPR & Defibrillator training. If 
you are interested in attending a session please register 
an interest through the clerk by e-mail at 
stermepc@btinternet.com or by calling 07525130663. 

Please state your name contact details and preferred time (e.g.  
Saturday or an evening). We will then arrange more sessions to hold 
further events as required 

Please register your interest by Friday 22nd September 2017. 

Sponsored and funded by Trispen Post Office & Stores, The British 
Heart Foundation, Cornwall Council and St Erme Parish Council 
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New Play Equipment & Outside Gym Equipment 

The new equipment should now have been installed around the village. 

 
 

The outside Gym Equipment and  
Toddler Equipment is at the Trispen 

Football Grounds. 

There are  new picnic benches and 
litterbins at both the Football Field and 

Cricket Field. 
 
 

 

 

At the school park you will find some 
new Junior Equipment which includes 

the ‘Nest Swing’ which was very  
popular through out the consultation 

stages. 
 

There is an additional picnic bench 
here too. 

Gates are being installed at both the  
entrances of the school playing field for 

safety 

 
 

Two news seats and a litterbin are  
located at the St Erme Church Yard 
and at Truthan View there is a new 

picnic bench, seat and  
litterbin. 

This equipment was agreed following 
two consultation events held where 

over 100 people attended each event. 
These monies came from the Section 
106 monies from the development at 

Truthan View. 

 

Thankyou to everyone who responded to the consultations over the last 18 months 
and Ernie & Nick Dymond for storing some of the equipment. 
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    St Erme Parish Council 
 

currently have  
 

ONE VACANCY 
 

to be filled by Co-option 

WOULD YOU LIKE TO BECOME A COUNCILLOR AND  

REPRESENT YOUR PARISH 

The applicants must satisfy at least one of the qualification  

categories below:  

 

(a)   Is registered as a local government elector for the parish; 

 

(b) has during the whole of the preceding twelve months occupied 

as owner or tenant, any land or premises in the parish; 

 

(c) his/her principal or only place of work during the preceding 

twelve months has been in the parish; 

 

(d)   had during the whole of the preceding twelve months resided in 

        the parish or within three miles thereof; 

All applicants must apply in writing to the clerk: 

Mrs S Trethewey 

1 Forestry House, St Erme, Truro TR4 9BW 

Email: stermepc@btinternet.com  

Tel: 07525130663 

www.stermeparishcouncil.org.uk  

 

If you require any further information on the role of a parish 

councillor please do not hesitate to contact the clerk. 
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Your Councillors are: 

Cllr Robert Trethewey BEM: (Chairman) 

1 Forestry House, St Erme 

Tel: 07967246201 

E-Mail: rtrethewey50@btinternet.com 

Cllr Sally Jones:  

67 Polisken Way, St Erme 

Tel: 01872 272352 

E-mail: SAJones@obtmail.com   

Cllr Phil Hodgkinson 

25 Polisken Way, St Erme 

Tel: 01872 277895 

E:mail: phodgkinson25@btinternet.com  

 

Cllr Eathorne-Gibbons (Cornwall Councillor for Ladock, St Clement and St Erme) 

27 Lemon Street, Truro, Cornwall TR1 2LS 

Tel: 0182 275007 

E-mail: meathornegibbons@cornwall.gov.uk  

Cllr Colin Pound: (Vice-Chairman) 

40 Polglase Walk, St Erme 

Tel: 01872 275101 

E-mail: colin.pound51@btinternet.com  

Cllr Philip Jones:  
67 Polisken Way, St Erme 
Tel: 01872 272352, 
E-mail: Jones30@obtmail.com  
 
Cllr Edwin Riggs 
1 Ennis Close, St Erme 
Tel: 07392575275 

Meetings 
Members of the public are welcome to attend any meetings and are given 15 minutes 

during public participation to discuss any items on the agenda.  

Occasionally there may be extra meetings when required due to planning application 

deadlines or any urgent business that may arise and the venues of meetings may be 

different, please check on the agenda.  

The agendas of all meetings are displayed in the notice boards three clear days before 

and commence at 7.30pm unless otherwise stated.  

The next meetings of the council are as follows: 
 
Tuesday 5th September 2017 (St Erme Community Centre) 
Tuesday 3rd October 2017 (St Erme Community Centre) 
Tuesday 7th November 2017 (St Erme Community Centre) 

St Erme Neighbourhood Plan 

Thankyou to those of you that attended our stand at the  

Annual Fest on Saturday 29th July where we had the results 

of the last questionnaire and a chance to comment further on 

the rewording of some of the statements. We also clarified 

some points raised during the process and there was a  

further survey on ‘Traffic Calming’.  

 

Although the weather wasn’t  

brilliant the day was very well attended as usual. 

 

Please keep a look out for the next NP Newsletter, Facebook 

updates and further information on the council’s website and  

noticeboards. 
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